Due to the rising number of Covid cases locally, the Pickleball Board along with Jim Whitmore have made the difficult decision to suspend community play for the time being. That means we will no longer be offering All Play, Advanced or Novice times, Introductory Lessons or Specialty Group play. However, all 6 courts will remain open and available for arranged games only. You can choose to reserve a court time on Sign Up Genius, or use one of the first come/first serve courts for up to 2 hours at a time.
Playing in an “arranged games only” format means that all the players involved in that game are comfortable playing together and have agreed to be part of that group AHEAD of time. Please do not go on Sign Up Genius and add your name to any group that has started a reservation. Further, please do not show up at the courts waiting for others to invite you to play. Arranged games can include up to six players and all players names should be included when making a reservation.
We will begin to use this format on Saturday, July 18th. Please be patient as we update the Sign Up Genius content. I will send an eblast to let you know when online reservations are back open.
To help facilitate putting together arranged games, we will be sending an updated contact information list pulled from the Sign Up Genius registrations. If you DO NOT want your name and email shared, please let me know. I hope to have this ready to send out by the weekend.
Once again, thank you for your understanding and support as we make decisions in what we feel is using an abundance of caution for the health and well-being of everyone playing pickleball. As always, questions and concerns can be directed to me, Cheryl Manzone at cherylmanzone59@gmail.com

